
 



Mr. Chair 

Nigeria aligns itself with the statement delivered by His 

Excellency, the Permanent Representative of Nigeria to the 

United Nations on behalf of the African Group.  My 

delegation wishes to thank Professor Dire Tladi the Chair of 

the Commission of the 73rd Session for his tireless 

commitment and comprehensive report on the work of the 

Commission as contained in document A/77/10. I wish to 

reaffirm Nigeria’s full support to the Bureau. 

 

2. We also thank the Special Rapporteurs for their efforts 

on the topics addressed in the report. We commend 

Professor Tladi and Ms. Marja Lehto Special Rapporteurs for 

completing the two important topics on Chapters IV and V 

and adoption of the draft conclusions on identification of 

legal consequences of peremptory norms of general 

international law (Jus conges) and the adoption of the draft 

principles on the protection of the environment in relations 

to armed conflicts. We reiterate the importance of the norms 

to confirm with general principles of international law 

universally accepted and recognised across legal systems. 

 

 

 



3. We welcome and thank Ms. Marja and the Commission 

on the 



5. We also extend our appreciation to Ms. Marie G. 

Jacobsson for her contributions on the report on the 

Protection of the Environment in relations to armed conflicts 

and we welcome the newly elected members of the 

Commission and wish to express our full support to your 

work. 

Mr. Chair 

6. Nigeria will continue to support the work of the 

Commission and urges it to continue to deepen its 

collaboration with member states and regional international 

Law Commission on the relevant topics on International 

Law. We also stress the need for the Commission to consider 

ways in which specific topics on which the views of 

Governments could be of particular interest to the 

commission could be framed to help Governments have a 

better appreciation of the issues especially when timely 

responses are required. 

 

7. We acknowledge the work of the Commission in 

assisting with the codification and the development of 

international law and recognize the ample opportunity which 

the International Law Commission provides for Nigeria and 

Africa to play very important roles in the formulation of 

International Laws and norms that reflect the African 



perspectives. We reiterate the need to continue to reflect the 

African customary law taking note of the diversity of the legal 

system of the region in the Commission’s next session. 

 

I thank You  


